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when time permits.

Thank you Chris.

Cover Design was provided by Chris Dunkel, Maryville, TN.

The photograph was taken by him at the National Convention
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PRESIDENTS Jerry & Donna Robey

MESSAGE

We were proud to have been re-elected as your presidents at the 35th annual meeting of the United Square Dancers
of America in Des Moines this past June. A highlight of our meeting was celebrating the 35th anniversary of USDA
many pictures streaming, an anniversary cake, plus a special edition of the USDA News highlighting the history of our
organization over the past 35 years. Another memorable moment was the awarding of a handmade afghan which
was made by Executive Committee member, Patty Wilcox.

As we write this article, we have just been informed of the sudden death of Tim Mariner. Tim was a well known and
respected square dance caller from South Carolina. He traveled extensively and was appreciated wherever he called.
Tim died at the young age of 53 from a sudden heart attack. Tim will be greatly missed by the square dance commu-
nity.

Donna and | are blessed with an outstanding United Square Dancers of America Executive Committee. They continue
to volunteer their time and energy to provide square and round dancers the services you’ve come to expect from
your National organization. The Executive Committee is a great team. Especially, we want to welcome new mem-
bers. They are Mark and Bina Krebsbach of Bismark, North Dakota. Mark and Bina are now chairing the Ways and
Means committee.

We were off to a running start after leaving the 65th National Square Dance Convention in Des Moines, IA. We offer
our thanks to Jim and Janet Winslow and their committees for hosting the convention. A great time was had by all.
From there, we proceeded to Amana, IA where we represented USDA at the international camporee of the National
Square Dance Campers Association. In July, we attended the lllinois State Square Dance Convention in Itasca, IL
where we had the opportunity to thank the USDA Illinois affiliate, the State Council of Illinois Square Dance Associa-
tions (SCISDA), at their annual meeting for our nomination as Presidents of USDA. The featured caller for the Illinois
convention was Jet Roberts of California. We then had the opportunity of attending the 57th Wisconsin State Square
Dance Convention in Baraboo, WI where over 700 dancers enjoyed “Catching the Dream in 2016”. The featured call-
er was the ever popular, Tony Oxendine. The promotion for this event was some of the best we have seen. Congrat-
ulations Wisconsin.

As we write this article, we are looking ahead to the winter meeting of the USDA executive committee. Our meeting
this year will be in San Antonio, Texas, the weekend of January 26-29, 2017.

Yellow Rocks,
Jerry and Donna Robey, Presidents
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A NOTE FROM THE

EDITOR Larry W. Dunkel

Here it is nearing the end of summer and moving into fall and winter. It is hard to think about winter and Seasonal holidays when it
is a bright sunny day and the temperature is 92, but it will not stay that way much longer. Since this is our last issue of the year, let
me wish you a Merry Christmas, a most joyous holiday season and wishes for a prosperous new year, from all of the USDA Execu-
tive Committee members.

Our Central Region Vice Presidents Ed and Lynda Willis apologized to Tennessee and Kentucky for not being able to attend their
conventions this year. Although | do not go with a car load of USDA material like the VP’s do | did attend both of these conventions
and represented USDA. Both of these conventions were a lot of fun and you always meet new people. | do want to mention that
the Tennessee State Convention this year set a new attendance record with just over 1,100 people attending. While most of the
square dance activities are fading out this convention has been on a steady incline for the past few years. This year they had danc-
ers from 14 states, other than TN, and a group of dancers from Japan. The state association president, Jackie Ashworth and the
convention chairman, R. G. Pratt are doing an excellent job of making this a fun weekend. | hope your conventions are growing and
doing well also. | have often heard about how the pendulum swings and it is about time it swung the other way and we begin to
see square dancing again on the rise.

| hope you enjoy this issue of USDA NEWS. Some of the features include a sad farewell to a couple of square dance legends, Tim
Marriner and Dick Peterson. Page seven also has information on donating to Tim’s wife Donna. Tim, as a caller, was well known to
most of us. Dick Peterson was not in front of the dancers, but he was a behind the scenes man getting things done. Many people
hang little signs on their walls, but to avoid having to explain them or justify them, | hang them in my mind. One of my favorites
reads: “What kind of club would my club be, if everyone in it was just like me?” If we were to take out “me” and replace it with
Dick Peterson, then the answer would be a wonderful, growing club. Dick is the kind of member every club would love to have. On
page seven is a website address where you can read the bio of his life and it is a very interesting read. | don’t know how long it will
be on-line, but if you should have trouble getting it, please email the editor and | will send you a copy.

| also wanted to mention the passing of Johnny Jones, a national caller for over 45 years. He was probably best
known for his time with the Red Boot Boys, a four part harmony quartet made up of four callers. Johnny was one
of the original members and sang with them for 23 years. Red Boot Boys were the highlight at several National
Conventions. RIP Mr. Jones and thank you for the memories.

USDA Executive Committee members are all volunteers donating their time and talents doing their respective

jobs. They attend two meetings a year, mostly at their own expense and they do it for the love of the activity and because they are
a Dick Peterson kind of person. Several months ago Jim Maczko and Joy Vacari, both charter member of USDA, decided on a Ser-
vice Award for these volunteers. On Pages 10-12 Jim tells about the awards and list the recipients.

Our Roving Camera was working hard this summer and you will find many photographs throughout this issue. Checkout page six.
A sweet lady from Little Rock is pictured here. She may not know it, but she will be receiving our Centennial Award in just a little
less than two years.

This year’s Youth Scholarship winner is on pages 24-26. Outstanding young man and we congratulate him.
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EVENTS IN THE WESTERN REGION

LPaul and Sally Schmidt, USDA Western Region VP

We had a very busy summer out on the Western front, where we had the opportunity to participate in three big
square dance events! First, immediately after the National Square Dance Convention in Des Moines we headed out
to Fairbanks, Alaska for their “50" Festival of Fun and Friendship.” It was our pleasure to represent USDA in the far
reaches of the Western region. We danced through the 4™ of July weekend to caller Tim Tyl from Texas and cuers
Randy & Rose Wulf from Washington. The community of dancers was incredibly welcoming, including Festival chair-
man Kandie Christian and Alaska State Federation President Steve Sawyer. In addition to attending the festival, we
also had the opportunity to participate in their annual executive board meeting where we met the officers and
learned about activities around the state.

In late July, we headed to the Oregon Federation’s Summer Festival in the lovely beach town of Seaside. Featured
caller Andy Allemao (from our home town of San Diego) and featured cuers Dave & Patty Cooper kept the dancers
active, joined by local callers and cuers as well. Festival chairman and Federation president Kay Rogers (also a Past
USDA Western Region Vice President) put on a great event. We also represented USDA at the Oregon Federation
meeting on Sunday morning, where we heard enthusiastic officers and representatives talking about regional and
statewide dance activities. We had hoped to meet the 2016 USDA Youth Scholarship recipient, Thomas Buchheit,
but he was unable to attend the Festival. Marilyn Schmit (incoming Oregon Federation President and another Past
USDA Western Region Vice President) will be presenting Thomas with his scholarship at an upcoming event. (P 24)

We ended our summer square dance travels with a “Scoot Back to Pocatello” for the 14™ USA West Square Dance
Convention, held August 17-20 in Idaho. Chairmen Steve & Judy Sullivan hosted a fun convention with square and
round dancing at all levels, exhibition group performances, and a range of informative education panels. As mem-
bers of the California Heritage Dancers, we especially enjoyed participating in an educational session on square danc-
ing in the 50s and 60s, facilitated by Cal Campbell from Colorado. It is interesting to see the origins of many of the
square dance moves we know today, and we learned some fun patterns that could easily be incorporated into any
dance evening.

We would be remiss if we didn’t mention how much we appreciated being part of the USDA 35" Anniversary cele-
bration at this year’s National Square Dance Convention in Des Moines. We have only been part of USDA Executive
Committee for four years, so it was interesting to learn more about the history of this wonderful organization run
entirely by and for dancers.

We will be on the road again soon, looking for places to dance as we travel from California to Louisiana. We hope to
see you in a square!
LPaul & Sally Schmidt

Current USDA Western Region Vice President
LPaul Schmidt, with two Past Western Region
VPs: Kay Rogers (right) — outgoing Oregon
Federation President, and Marilyn Schmit
(left) — incoming Oregon Federation President.

USDA Western Region Vice Presidents LPaul & Sally Schmidt with
Kandie Christian, Chairman of the 50™ Alaska State Square Dance
Festival held July 1-4 in Fairbanks
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EVENTS IN THE CENTRAL REGION

Ed and Lynda Willis, USDA Central Region VP

As we sat down to write this we heard of the passing of Tim Mariner. South Carolina, The Central region of USDA, the
US, and the entire world loses another fantastic member of the Square Dance Community. We are deeply saddened.
Please support his family through on of the many funds set up in his memory.

We would like to apologize to the following conventions because we could not attend them due to conflicts: North
Carolina, Georgia, Alabama, Michigan, Tennessee and Kentucky.

We did attend the West Virginia Convention this year and would highly recommend if you have not been you should
give it a try. Normally it conflicts with the Tennessee convention, but next year it will be on the week before. The
whole convention is held at a state college in West Virginia. Dancing in the gym, Dinning in the cafeteria and sleeping
in the dorms Makes the week end very inexpensive. This year they brought back line dancing. They had a very active
clogging group. Great Round dancing too. For the diehards they have a dance that goes into the wee hours of the
morning. Way past our bedtime but we heard they were dancing as late as three AM.

We were able to attend our first USA West convention this year in Idaho while we were in West Yellowstone.

Ed & Lynda Willis

EVENTS IN THE EASTERN REGION

Lisa Breault, USDA Eastern Region VP

This finishes up my first year as Eastern Region Vice President. | knew when | took on this job that there would be the
opportunity to travel and meet new people, and boy did we. We danced and visited in states | hadn't been to since |
was a kid. It's been great traveling (and dancing) down memory lane, and making new memories at the same time.

Attending only my second National Convention was quite an experience. We thoroughly enjoyed the weekend ; the
opportunity to dance and meet many new people. So many times | was stopped by someone who had a question or
two. It was great to be able to share and discuss information from the many pamphlets we had available.

A big thank you to those in the Eastern Region we've visited. Very warm and welcoming! It's truly been fun meeting
dancers and callers from all over the country, discussing square dancing and sharing ideas.

| am in the planning stage of preparing an insurance seminar for Eastern District Square And Round Dance Associa-
tion (EDSARDA). They hope to have a round table dinner and dance for their 60th anniversary. This is a very new
experience for me, but with the help of Pat Inglis USDA Insurance Coordinator | hope to get the word out in this re-
gion.

All'in all the upcoming year promises more traveling to share information about our beloved activity.

Until next time,

Dorothy Pumphrey is an active dancer with the Maverick Mixers

in Mabelvale, Arkansas and 60 Swingers in Little Rock,
Arkansas. Dorothy will celebrate her 98th birthday on

Sept. 29.

Dorothy you are almost there. We have
already put aside your Centennial Award.
In just 2 more years you will join our

elite group of 100 year old Dancers, Gongratulations Dorothy!
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IN MEMORIAM

Tim Marriner

On Monday August 29, 2016 Tim had a fatal heart attack while at home. Tim dedicated many
years of service to CALLERLAB and the square dance activity. He served three terms as Chairman of the
Board, several terms on the Executive Committee, Board of Governors and many committees. The Square
Dance activity has lost a friend and leader.

There isn’t much you can say about Tim that has not already been said. If you have not already been
there, go to his website: www.timmarriner.com and witness the many, many comments that have been

left on his guest book. And there are other sites as well where people have left their condolences.
The following is a quote taken from his guest book written by one man, but it summarizes the thoughts of many.

“In so many areas, both professional and personal, Tim was the model, the benchmark, the gold standard. He showed us what
excellence and grace look like. We will miss him terribly. “

Tim was a true professional square dance caller and entertainer, but he was also a true gentleman. Tim had that special gift of
making you feel as if you were old friends. Thank you Donna for sharing him with the square dance world. He will be missed.

A fund has been established to help his wife, Donna. You can go to this website: https://www.gofundme.com/2m8f7dad

or if you are reading this from our electronic edition simply click on the “donate Now” button below.

It's sad when someone you know becomes someone you knerw.

Henry Rollins

Richard (Dick) Peterson — June 12, 1935 —Sept. 8, 2016

Space does not permit us to review Dick’s life as we would like to, but you can read his obitu
ary at: http://www.beallfuneral.com/memsol.cgi?user_id=1850603 (or click on the address if

reading this online). Find out more about this “Man of the Year” in Atlantic City. There

was a lot more to Dick than square dancing, but square dancing is what we will highlight.

Dick became interested in square dancing only after seeing “round dancing.” In the late eight-
ies Dick and his wife Linda got involved in square dancing. I do mean “involved.” He agreed to be the Festival Director in 1991
and his goal was to bring together the East Coast dancers. He was the person responsible for making square dancing the official
state dance in Maryland.

He later took a job in Maryland and became involved with the WASCA, VASARDA, MDSDF clubs. He was
chairman of the 2000 National Convention. He contributes the success of the convention to the selected
committee. He wanted people with opinions, not “yes people.” Someone said that “Dick did not always have
to be right, but he did have to be convinced.”

Dick’s favorite sayings were “'"Love and Laugh Every Day" and "Family, Friends and Freedom"'.



https://www.gofundme.com/2m8f7da4
https://www.gofundme.com/2m8f7da4
https://www.gofundme.com/2m8f7da4
http://www.beallfuneral.com/memsol.cgi?user_id=1850603
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INTRODUCING OUR NEWEST MEMBERS TO
USDA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

We welcome Mark and Bina Krebsbach as the newest members to our family
. They will be heading up the Ways and Means program.

You can help show your support
of USDA by wearing one

of our fine shirts with the

USDA logo or by carrying

one of our handy tote

bags.

MARK & BINA KREBSBACH
3301 NEBRASKA DR #1
Contact the Krebsbach to purchase one BISMARCK, ND 58503
of the items or for more information. M (701) 320-9079 B (701) 320-5182
usda.waysandmeans@usda.org



mailto:usda.waysandmeans@usda.org
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USDA INSURANCE COORDINATORS NOTES

As September approaches | know you are all waiting to hear what our rate will be for 2017 - me, too! | know that
Markel is gathering information but so far no word from them yet. As usual | will inform you of the rate for 2017
as soon as | know. Our web site (www.usda.org/insurance.htm) has all the forms you need and other information

that is useful in answering questions from your clubs. | encourage you to read the page on the web entitled
“Additional Information” and be sure that your clubs get this information. A reminder, also, that dancing coverage
is the main focus of our insurance along with the liability coverage for the club. If there is no dancing at an event,
there will be no insurance coverage.

Encourage your clubs to start gathering their information so they are ready for submittal once we have our rate.
At times clubs hold back because they are not sure which members are going to renew their membership. If this is
a concern for the club, submit the names of the members who have renewed; additional members can be added
at a later date. The fee is the same regardless of when a dancer joins the insurance program. However, it is im-
portant to remind the clubs that our agreement with Markel is that all clubs will have 100% of their club members
covered by insurance.

If there is an accident at your club, please complete the club accident report in its entirety at the time the accident
occurs. If you will complete this form at that time instead of later, it will save time trying to remember all the de-
tails at a later date. A report should be completed for any injured dancer regardless of the type of injury or if the
dancer has insurance coverage. You never know when a simple fall can result in a serious problem a few days lat-
er.

Getting paperwork to me as quickly as possible and being accurate in the information submitted are important
parts of your commitment to your position as chairman. It is most important to get our dancers and clubs insured
promptly.

A reminder, if asked, that our insurance policy is on our web site.

As always before you can enroll a club for insurance for 2017, your organization must pay their 2017 dues to
USDA. The president of your organization is the person most likely to receive the dues notification.

My thanks to all of your for the work you do for your federation/association as insurance chairmen.

Pat Inglis

USDA Insurance Coordinator

P. O. Box 22, Tucker, GA 30085-0022
Phone 404/298-6148

FAX 404/298-6149

E-mail usda.insurance@usda.org

Pat receiving her 5 year Service Award from Jim Maczko



http://www.usda.org/insurance.htm
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FEATURE ARTICLE

See Photo of Bill receiving his certificate from the Tennessee State Association President Jackie Ashworth at their
State Convention. Page 27. Service Award Article cont—Page 11
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Continued page 12
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Members of the current USDA Staff receiving certificates at this years Mid-Year Meeting.
Seated L-R: Bill Flick, Pat Inglis, Joy Vaccari, Jim Maczko, and Milene McCall
Back Row: Patty Wilcox, Jim Weber, Edythe Weber, Pat Matskop, Mike Matsko, Bonnie Abramson, Donna Robey, and Jerry Robey
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OUR ROVING CAMERA

cecccccccc-tt the 63th National Convention

For a square dancer summer means conventions and festivals and plenty of dancing. You will almost always find your USDA Executive
Committee Members on the floor. ﬂ Some are dancing . Some are not. U

ceccesececctt the 30th Alaska State Square Danece Festival
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OUR ROVING CAMERA
USDA ANNUAL BOARD OF DIRECTIORS MEETING
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Good Times Square & Round Dance Club
Las Vegas, Nevada Nov 4-5, 2016

Andy Finch Charlie Robertson MaryAnn Callahan
I:\lrl?/az 7:00 - 7:30 pm |Pre-Rounds MaryAnn Callahan
7:30 - 9:30 pm |Mainstream/ Plus Finch & Robertson
Rounds MaryAnn Callahan
Chili Contest

Bring your chili to the dance. Winner will receive the
custom crafted Good Times " Chili Champion" award.

Saturday

Noon -2 pm Advanced Dance Charlie Robertson
Nov 5

7:00 - 7:30 pm |Pre-Rounds MaryAnn Callahan

7:30 - 9:30 pm |Mainstream/ Plus Charlie Robertson
Rounds MaryAnn Callahan

Mountain View Lutheran Church, 9550 W. Cheyenne Ave
Northwest Las Vegas, 3 miles west of US-95/ 1.4 miles east of I-215

http://www.GoodTimesSquareDancers.org
(702) 293-3209 jo1571@gmail.com
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CONGRATULATIONS!
THOMAS BUCHHEIT

2016 USDA
Foundery’
Memorial
Youth Fund
Scholarship Winner

Thomas Buchheit is an 18 year old
graduate of Silverton High School in
Silverton, OR, where he was Secretary of
the National Honor Society, Newsletter
Editor and part of the school’s theater
club. In addition to his scholastic
accomplishments, Thomas was active in
FFA, earning Green Hand, Chapter and
State Degrees. He has not yet determined
where he will go to college. Thomas
started dancing

while in 5" grade when he joined the
Canby Cloverleafs and later the Silver
City Squares, both clubs part of the Oregon
Federation of Square & Round Dance
Clubs. We congratulate Thomas Buchheit
as our 2016 Scholarship Winner.

Page 24
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“The Impact Square Dancing Has Had On My Life”
By Thomas Buchheit

I have been square dancing for a good half of my life. I started in fifth grade,
and I am still square dancing 1n high school. I think the biggest impact this wonderful
activity has had on my life lies in the years that I have competed in the Pacific
Northwest Teen Square Dance Festival (PNTSDF), a square and round dance
competition for teen clubs i the Pacific Northwest. For the past few years, only
clubs from Oregon, Washington and British Columbia have competed; also my club
has been the only representatives from Oregon. I started participating with the Canby
Cloverleafs m 2011. The following vear, we had enough youth in my home club —
the Silver City Squares — and I made the initiative to get them to complete with me.
We have been competing since 2012. That first vear, we took third place mn our
category; the festival committce made the point that what we did hasn’t been done in
over 35 years. We were a first year club and placed in a higher category than was
expected. Last year was the first vear [ competed in the round dance competition part
of the festival. My partner and I competed in novice rounds, where we had to dance a
memorized waltz and two-step — we didn’t know how to waltz at that time. Against
all odds, we managed to win first place.

When I first started dancing, I wasn’t very gung-ho about it. My club didn’t
have anvbody my age besides my siblings, and there weren't any youth in the
surrounding clubs. I started to enjoy square dancing when I went to my first Mid-
Winter Festival. This 1s a state square dance festival that runs during the last full
weekend 1n January. Since then I started doing more in the square dance community.
I lcarned how to dance plus. I took some round dance lessons, though
I never used them until my club started competing at PNTSDF. I even started to learn
how to call, and even competed in calling at PNTSDF.

What T have been able to take away from square dance competitions is
initiative, leadership, and fun. By taking initiative, [ am able to continue to compete
at the festival, even after the Canby Cloverleafs folded. As a leader I was able to get
people to show up at practices and I was able to give my knowledge from the
previous year to the group. Whenever there was an argument between people, I was
able to take charge and help them come up with a solution. Having fun 1s always
mmportant to keep in mind. Anyone in a sport or a competition will know how
difficult it 1s to keep the focus on fun. One of the simplest things I do with my partner
to have fun 1s switch positions; I would dance the girl’s part and my partner would
dance the boy’s. It keeps me challenged, and I like challenge. I think this scholarship
will help keep me challenged.

See page 26 for the presentation of the Scholarship to Thomas.
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Presenting the 2016 Founders’ Memorial Youth Fund Scholarship to Thomas is the Oregon Federation of Square and
Round Dance Clubs President, Marilyn Schmit. Marilyn is a past member of USDA and was the Vice President of the West-

ern Region.
Kathy Roberts, Youth Coordinator for the Oregon Federation of Square and Round Dance Clubs, also awarded Thomas the

Youth Scholarship from the Oregon Federation.
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OUR ROVING CAMERA
AT THE 2016 TEXAS STATE FESTIVAL

AT THE TENNESSEE STATE CONVENTION

TN State Association President presents

Bill Shepard his 15 year Service Certificate <

from USDA. Read story on page 10. TN’s only requirement for their
convention is that you smile &

have fun.

OK, now that’s better. ﬂ
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ARTS Travel the

Dancer’s Online Travel
Web Site

Page 28

Turn your Vacations & Dance

Travel into Donations

Book your personal and business and
dance travel on our new
travel website,
www.arts-dancetravel.com !

Every time you do, Alliance of Rounds
Traditional and Square Dance (ARTS)
will receive a portion of the travel com-
missions.

You get the same low rates offered by
other travel websites while helping to
raise funds for ARTS.

It's simple!

Book your travel to the
66th NSDC in Cincinnati,
Book Golf Tee Times, Get Event Tickets, Send and support da_nCIng at the
flowers, Site Seeing Activities same time.

Logon to www.arts-dancetravel.com

66th National Square Dance Convention®
June 21 - 24, 2017 - Cincinnati, Ohio
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Mar 3-4

CONVENTION SCHEDULE

Page 30

Send the USDA NEWS Editor your State Association/Federation

Convention dates and they will be listed here at no charge.

2017

Grand Canyon Square Dance Assoc.
19th Annual Square Dance Festival
Osborn Middle School
1102 W. Highland
Phoenix, AZ 85013
www.azsquaredance.com
SEE AD PAGES 15-16

602 222-9339

54th Iowa State Square & Round Dance
Convention

Bridge View Convention Center

102 Church St.

Ottumwa, 1A 52501

641 932-2521 or 641 777-1676

email: mbtangie@gmail.com

See AD Page 23

Ohio's Honoree's Dance
Tadmor Shrine Center
3000 Krebs Dr.

Akron, OH 44319
330-854-4686
irdomm@sbcglobal.net

May 12-14

May 18-20

2017

The 70th New Mexico Square & Round
Dance Festival

Albuquerque Square Dance Center

Albuquerque, NM

www.festival.nmsrda.org

56th Derby City Festival

Paroquet Springs Conference Centre
395 Paroquet Springs Drive
Shepherdsville, Kentucky 40165-0502

43rd TN State Square & Round
Dance Convention
W L Mills Conference Center

234 Historic Nature Trail
Gatlinburg, TN
www.tnsquaredance.org

FUTURE NATIONAL CONVENTIONS

2017—June 21-24 Cincinnati, OH
2018—June 27-30 Kansas City, MO
2019—June 26-29 Atlanta, GA

HAVE YOU MOVED?

We don’t want you to miss a single copy of USDS NEWS, so please notify us of any
change of address as soon as possible. If you go away for an extended period of
time let us know the new address and the dates involved and we will see that you
continue to get your copy at whatever your current address might be.

GOING AWAY FOR THE
WINTER? SUMMER?



http://www.festival.nmsrda.org/
http://www.tnsquaredance.org/convention/
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USDA NEWS PUBLICATION POLICY
USDA NEWS accepts ads and flyers in camera-ready form only.

Advertising rate are: Black & white- Half Page (7% X 5) $20.00, Full Page (7% X 10)(one Side) $35.00, Full Page (2 sided flyer)
$50.00.

Color Pages on the 4 center pages: Half Page $25.00, Full Page $45.00 Full Page (2 sided flyer) $60.00. Note: There are only four
color pages offered on a first come basis.

Your Check must accompany your flyer or ad. Make check payable to United Square Dancers of America.

USDA NEWS is published quarterly. Deadline dates for submitting materials are March 1, June 1, September 1, and December 1.
The Editor reserves the right to condense, omit, or re-write all or any part of the material received for publication.

USDA NEWS is not copyrighted. We welcome the reprinting of any material by USDA Affiliates and other publications. Credit
line is appreciated.

USDA NEWS SUBSCRIPTIONS

The USDA NEWS publication is a quarterly publication covering all aspects of the Square Dance activity. Each issue of USDA NEWS,
which averages 32-36 pages, is provided FREE to all known dance publication editors; leaders of state, national, and international
organizations; and USDA Affiliates, Officers and Directors.

USDA NEWS is available to all others at a yearly subscription rate of only $6.00. The subscription rate does not pay for
the newsletter but does assist in the postal costs. To keep abreast of square dance events, leadership and education
articles, and to maintain your awareness and knowledge of the total activity, you should be reading the USDA NEWS.

For your own personal copy of the quarterly USDA NEWS, complete the dorm below and return it with a check made out to
“USDA”. MalL IT TO THE USDA Editor listed beow.

USDA NEWS

THE NATIONAL NEWSLETTER OF THE

UNITED SQUARE DANCERS OF AMERICA

Subscription Type — 1 New 1 Renewal

NAME:

ADDRESS:

CITY: STATE: ZIP: . (Must Have + 4 Digits)

PHONE: EMAIL:

Please type or print clearly. Be sure the form is complete.
Attach check or money order to form for appropriate amount.

0 $6—1 Year 0$12—2Years 0 $18—3 Years

o | qualify for Free Subscription: (must be renewed annually)

Organization: Office 0O USDA Affiliate

If publication editors, Name of Publication Email

MAIL COMPLETED FORM TO : Larry Dunkel, 3617 Lucinda Dr., Knoxville, TN 37918-2505
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USDA NEWS

C/0 Larry Dunkel

3617 Lucinda Dr.
Knoxville, TN 37918-9518
Return Service Requested
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PRSRT STD
US Postage

PAID

UNITED SQUARE DANCERS OF AMERICA

Elected Positions

PRESIDENT

WAYS & MEANS
Jerry and Donna Robey
2702 Aldersgate Dr.
Rockford, IL 61103
(352) 284-7912
president@usda.org

VICE PRESIDENT EASTERN REGION
Lisa Breault
1397 Mendon Rd #8
Woonsocket, Rl 02895
(401) 524-7610
usda.eastern.region.vp@usda.org

VICE PRESIDENT CENTRAL REGION
USDA APPAREL, DRESS & JACKET
Ed and Lynda Willis
P. O. Box 7524
Wilmington, NC 28406
(910) 616-3639
usda.central.region.vp@usda.org

VICE PRESIDENT PLAINS REGION
Floyd & Judy Engelhardt
142 Woodcrest Terrace
Le Sueur, MN 56058
H: (507) 665-2443 J: (507) 340-4944
usda.plains.region.vp@usda.org

VICE PRESIDENT WESTERN REGION
INFORMATION OFFICER
L Paul and Sally Schmidt
4822 Huron Ave
San Diego, CA 92117
(619) 222-0445
usda.western.region.vp@usda.org
usda.information.officer@usda.org

SECRETARY
Scott & Brenda Deal
P.O. Box 275
Iron Ridge, W1 53035
B: (920) 248-2179 S: (920) 248-2371
usda.secretary@usda.org

TREASURER/HISTORIAN/ARCHIVES
Jim & Judy Taylor
1411 W. Lake Ct.
Littleton, CO 80120
(303) 795-3278
usda.treasurer@usda.org

2015—2016 Executive Committee

PAST PRESIDENT
Mike and Pat Matsko
219 Mason Ln
Selinsgrove, PA 17870
usda.past.president@usda.org

Appointed Positions
PARLIAMENTARIAN

Jim Maczko and Patty Wilcox

P.O. Box 712918

San Diego, CA 92171-2918

(619) 295-2635
usda.parliamentarian.usda@usda.org

USDA NEWS EDITOR
CENTENNIAL AWARD
Larry Dunkel
3617 Lucinda Dr..
Knoxville, TN 37918-2505
(865) 256-2538
usdanews@usda.org

EDUCATION & PUBLIUCATIONS
Tony & Diana Rock
151 Connie Dr
Pittsburgh, PA 15214
(412) 931-4793
usda.education.publications@usda.org

PRESCRIPTION CARD
SHOWCASE OF IDEAS
Bill Flick
1212 Foulk Rd—Cottage 5D
Wilmington, DE 19803
(610) 812-3193
usda.prescription.card@usda.org
usda.showcase@usda.org

INSURANCE
Pat Inglis
P O Box 22
Tucker, GA 30085-0022
(404) 298-6148
Fax: (404) 296149
usda.insurance@usda.org

FACILITIES/AFTER PARTY
Milene McCall
96 Floyd St
Carrollton, KY 41008
(502) 732-6677
usda.facilities@usda.org

BADGES & USA TRAVELER
Joy Vaccari
227 Hughes St. NE
Ft. Walton, FL 32548
(850) 243-9484
usda.badges@usda.org
usda.travelers@usda.org

HANDICAPABLE DANCERS
Alitia Becker
503 Lincoln Rd
Monroe, LA 71203
(318) 343-2338
usda.handicapable.dancers@usda.org

YOUTH ADVISORS
Bonnie Abramson
3039 Bridgeford Dr.
Sacramento, CA 95833
(916) 649-2714 H 916 213-3640C
usda.youth.advisor@usda.org

WAYS & MEANS
Mark & Bina Krebsbach
3301 Nebraska Dr. #1
Bismarck, ND 58503
Mark 701 320-9079 Bina 701 320-5182
usda.waysandmeans@usda.org

WEBMASTER / SOUND
Jim and Edythe Weber
1316 Middlebrook Drive
Liberty, MO 64068-1941
(816) 781-3598
webmaster@usda.org

PRESIDENT’S ADVISORS
Jim Maczko & Patty Wilcox
Aliltia Becker
Jim & Edythe Weber
Joy Vaccari
Bill Flick

NATIONAL FOLK DANCE
Regional Vice-Presidents

ARTS-DANCE COMMITTEE
Maczko, Weber, Taylor

BUDGET COMMITTEE
Taylor, Robey, Inglis, Maczko, Matsko

AUDIT COMMITTEE
Maczko, Weber, Robey


mailto:usda.waysandmeans@usda.org

